University Assessment Committee
Minutes
November 4, 2009

 


Location: Skutt Student Center 105
8:00 a.m. start
I. Announcements and Updates 
A. Higher Learning Commission Annual Meeting—April 9-13, 2010 (Chicago)
Distance Education—proposal submitted October 9—under review
B.  Assessment Academy 

Semi-annual report submitted; Summary of Mentors’ Review included:

Project strengths included: engagement in assessment extends far beyond 

the committee and is grounded in the specific disciplines and schools; the 

project describes a strong vision of and commitment to becoming a “collaborative assessment community.” The common template for all program-level reporting will surely go a long way in helping create that community; I appreciate the fact that you “get” assessment is more than just filing reports (i.e., providing feedback on assessment plans and processes); and the bridging curricular and co-curricular learning team has made great strides in this complex area, the use of pilot projects reflects good practice, and the Summer Institute seems to be a good vehicle for advancing this project.  Concerns include: the number of simultaneous projects Creighton is undertaking relative to resources/person power/momentum to sustain each; each of the projects I have read so far could serve as a stand-alone project for the academy.


C. Strategic Planning Conversation scheduled with Tom Purcell on November 5
Sub-committee includes: Gail Jensen, Brenda Coppard, Jim Knudsen, Michele King, and Mary Ann Danielson

II. New Business: 
A. Presentation on two technology applications on campus: DSpace and BlueLine; Richard Jizba presented on Bluebrary and Rick Murch-Shafer presented on Course Reporting Tools found within Blue Line.  
1. Developed by Harvard and MIT in 2002, DSpace allows for the creation of communities and collections. Benefits include: searchable archive by index terms, variable security levels, and ease of use in both posting and retrieving materials.
2. Blue Line offers a number of course reporting tools. Benefits include: pre-existing learning management system, potential to map course outcomes to curricular goals, and the creation of “standardized” reports.
3. Discussion following the presentations identified a number of topics that will require additional research:
i. Number of faculty currently using Blue Line
ii. Ability of Blue Line to utilize rubrics for assessment of student learning across course sections
iii. Staffing/Train the trainer needs if this becomes a standardized reporting requirement
iv. Server space/costs
B. Committee Reports
1. Peer Review (Gail Jensen)

a. See Technology presentation report above.

2. Campus Conversations (Palma Strand)
a. Progress has been made on identifying faculty “champions” and a complete list should be finalized by December.

b. Plans for a campus speaker will be explored in conjunction with spring event (e.g., Assessing Jesuit Values)
3. Bridging Curricular and Co-Curricular Learning (Rich Rossi)
a. Andrew Ryder visit concluded; his report will follow in early 2010.

C. Related Activities (to be discussed as time permits):
1. Discussion on General Education assessments.  Since the November 4th meeting, an Academy phone conference on "General Education Assessment" was scheduled for Tuesday, November 10th, 2009 @ 10:00am Central Time.  Faculty and Administrators from the College of Arts and Sciences will participate in the conference.
III. Adjourned at 9:15
2009-2010 Meeting Dates (Wednesdays, 8:00-9:15)
December 2
SC 104
January 27
SC 104
February 24
SC 104
March 24
SC 105
April 21
SC 104
